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TO:

AWHONN Leaders

FROM:

Mary Henrikson, MN, RNC, President

Gail G. Kincaide, Executive Director

DATE:

May 2002

RE:

Monthly Update

ACTION ITEMS:

· WE NEED YOUR HELP—AWHONN is seeking your help in order to determine your specific needs for your leadership role with AWHONN.  Please find a survey attached (Attachment A) that we are asking you to complete and return by June 15th.  It should take no more than fifteen minutes for you to complete. Your responses are confidential and will not be shared except in aggregate.  The first ten leaders who return the survey will receive an AWHONN Baseball Cap.
Surveys can be returned via email to: latreciaj@awhonn.org, Fax: 202-728-0575, attn: LaTrecia Jones or mail to: AWHONN, 2000 L Street, NW, Ste. #740, Washington, DC 20036, attn: LaTrecia Jones.  Ready, set and go!
· CONVENTION UPDATES—This year’s convention once again will offer opportunities for section and chapter leaders to network, share experiences and discuss section/chapter operational issues with their peers, national officers and headquarters staff. Mark your calendars now.  Monday, June 24, Section Coordinating Teams’ Forum, 5:15-6:45p.m. and Tuesday, June 25, Section Chairs’ and Secretary/Treasurers’ Luncheon, 12:45-2:15p.m.  We look forward to seeing you there.
· MEMBERSHIP FORUM AT CONVENTION—AWHONN’s Membership Forum will be held Tuesday, June 25, 9:45-11:15 a.m.  Please come ready and energized to discuss the issues you deal with in your work environment.  We need to hear from you!
· RECEPTIONS AT CONVENTION—If your section is planning to hold a reception during convention please convey this information to LaTrecia Jones, ext. 2420 or latreciaj@awhonn.org.
· NEW POLICY FOR AWHONN SECTION WEBSITES—Thanks to newly implemented technology at AWHONN headquarters, all section websites will now be hosted by AWHONN.   AWHONN will provide free hosting in a secure and dependable environment that will simplify the management of and provide a unified appearance for section websites. Sections will be responsible for updating their content but may also purchase this service from headquarters, if needed.  The technology is designed to make it very easy to make content changes, updates, add images or graphics to section websites. If your section already has a website, please e-mail webupdates@awhonn.org  or call (800)673-8499 ext.2448 to discuss the transition from local hosting arrangements to headquarters hosting. This transition will begin with the launch of AWHONN’s new site at convention. 

AWHONN will host two training sessions to instruct section representatives on how to use this technology.  The first session will be at the 2002 Convention in Boston, followed by a second session at the 2003 Leadership Conference.  

To attend the Boston convention training sessions, visit the Cyber Café in the convention center (there is no need to sign up for a session) from 7:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Sunday, Monday, and Tuesday, and 7:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. on Wednesday.  Details on the training session at Leadership Conference will be available at a later date.

Please note that at the end of the transition period, all section websites will be linked from the AWHONN.org website, so we encourage you to attend one of the training sessions.  If you cannot attend either of the training sessions, please e-mail webupdates@awhonn.org  or call (800)673-8499 ext.2448 to receive printed instructional materials.

Thank you in advance for your support as AWHONN implements this exciting new technology.  

INFORMATION ITEMS:

· 2003 SLATE FOR BOARD OF DIRECTORS—AWHONN’s Board has confirmed the following candidates for the slate for the 2003 Board of Directors. Please stop by the Exhibit Hall Tuesday June 25 to meet the candidates from 1:00 – 2:00 p.m. Also, candidates will be introduced at the Membership Forum.

   
     President-Elect

· Beverly Deaton

· Debra Hobbins

       
     At-Large Director

· Katie Capitulo

· Tina Weitkamp

                   Region II Director

· Joan Edwards

· Yondell Masten

                   Region III Director

· Jeanne Wilton

· Pauline Zazula

      Region IV Director

· Linda Amankwaa

· Barbara Moran

· 2003 SLATE FOR SECTION ELECTIONS—2002 Section Nominating Committees have confirmed the following candidates for the 2003 elected positions of section chair and section secretary-treasurer.  If you have any questions regarding the election process, please contact Brian, brianm@awhonn.org or ext. 2419. 
	SECTION


	SECTION CHAIR
	SECRETARY/TREASURER

	Alabama


	Leslie Carley, RNC, MSN
	Ashley Segars, MSN, CRNP, MA

	Alaska


	Andrea Neuerburg, BSN, MS, RNC
	Lee Ann Eissler, RN

	Arizona


	Pat Ledin, RNC, BSN, MSN
	Marcia Jasper, RNC, MS

	Arkansas
	Sarah Kay Morris, RNC, BSN
	Rebecca Graves, RN

	
	Pamela McMillian, BSN, MS, RNC
	Pamela Howlett, MNSC, APN

	Canada
	Marion Clauson, RN, MSN, PNC(C)
	Anne B. Fraser, RN, BScN, CIM, MBA



	Colorado


	Christine Milhollan, RNC, BS
	Sara Lee, RN, MSN

	Connecticut


	Virginia Caine, MSN,  RNC
	Linda Shepard 

	Georgia


	Janice Harris, MSN, RNC
	Debbie Sibley, RN, MSN, LCCE



	Idaho


	Janet Satterwhite, RN
	Julie Ann McCartney, RN

	Iowa
	Linda Torres, RN, BSN
	Susan Gehlsen, MA, BSN, RN, CNAA

	
	
	Linda Tandy, MSN, RN, CCM, IBCLC



	Kansas
	Donna Schroeder, RN
	Angela Elliott, RN, BSN, CBE

	
	Isabel Schmedemann, RN
	

	Maine


	Laurie Caton-Lemos, MS, RN
	Marley Ottinger, RNC

	Massachusetts


	Mimi Pomerleau, MSN, RNC
	Patricia Connors , RNC, MS, WHNP, CLNC



	Michigan


	Karen Harris, RNC, MSN, WHNP
	Karen Adkins-Bley, RN, BSN, MSA, JD



	Mississippi


	Janette Price, RNC, BS, MS
	Grace Marsh, RN, MSN

	
	
	

	SECTION


	SECTION CHAIR
	SECRETARY/TREASURER

	Nebraska


	Martha Cecile Graf, RNC, CNS, MSN


	Jennifer Kavan, MSN, APRN

	North Carolina
	Nydia Harter, MSN, RN
	Wanda Oakley, RNC, IBCLC, BSN

	
	Nancy Check, RNC, MSN
	

	North Dakota


	Maureen Machart, RN
	Cheryl Stuffenecker, BSN, RNBC, FMC, MS



	Ohio


	Roberta (Bobbe) Kester, RNC, MS
	Lisa Dreyer, MSN, RNC, CNS

	Pennsylvania


	Christine D’Amico, RN, MSN, CRNP
	Kimberly Comport, RN, MSN, CNS



	South Dakota


	Pam Talley, PhD(C), CNS 

Nancy Paulson


	Georgia Stern, RNC, BA

	Tennessee


	Gloria Deml, RN, BSN, Med
	Maria Merril, MSN, CNS, BC

	Washington


	Judy Schroder, RN, MN
	Jane Hutcheson, RNC

	West Virginia
	Diana McCarty, RN, MSN
	Sally Eberhard, DNS(c), RNC


· AWHONN Industry Guidelines – Confidential For Internal AWHONN Use Only—AWHONN strives to offer benefits and educational opportunities to its members while keeping dues, and other fees affordable. Periodically, AWHONN will be approached with regard to collaborative projects, business development or marketing activity that promise to improve knowledge, professional training and services to benefit the women and newborns AWHONN’s members serve. In addition, AWHONN often seeks outside, unrestricted financial support for educational programming, research projects, practice publications, research and scholarship awards, section newsletters and web sites, and other initiatives and resources. 

The following guidelines were developed to provide a framework for making decisions about acceptance of funding and/or advertising and potential collaboration. Given the complexity of many of these collaboration opportunities, any initiative or potential contract regarding marketing activity or partnerships with AWHONN should first be reviewed by AWHONN Director of Marketing and Business Development, Stephanie Gruber Fried, ext. 2415 or stephanief@awhonn.org.

1. The potential collaboration is compatible/fits within AWHONN’s overall purpose, mission, positions and priorities.

2. Relationships with outside funding sources result in an identifiable benefit to AWHONN and its membership and acceptance of a gift or funding helps rather than hinders AWHONN’s mission.

3. For a research or clinical practice collaboration, the project is designed so that it is scientifically defensible. The conditions of the funding do not have the potential to bias and otherwise discredit the research; the sponsor does not impose any impediments, direct or indirect on the publication of the study’s full results including data perceived to be detrimental to the product. 

4. AWHONN maintains an appropriate level of control for the criteria, objectives, content, faculty selection, quality and scientific integrity of sponsored programs and publications. 

5. AWHONN alone sets the criteria for and selects recipients of all awards, regardless of the funding source. 

6. The company’s products or services effect on health is compatible with AWHONN’s mission, regardless of the parent company structure. 
7. The behavior of the partner in conducting business is consistent with AWHONN’s mission and this set of guiding principles. 

8. The specific area of mutual interest and the public impact of the partner’s broad public mission and image are compatible with AWHONN. 

9. AWHONN controls all use of its name and logo and retains the right to review and approve editorial content in conjunction with the collaboration. 

10. AWHONN does not sanction or endorse a company, product or service in any written, spoken or visual materials as part of an educational program, publication or award. 

11. The decision to pursue the collaboration is an institutional one supported by the organization and not a personal belief supported by a minority of constituents.

12. Reviewers of editorial content and individuals negotiating and approving the agreement with the collaborating partner organization disclose potential conflicts of interest and, if any, recuse themselves from the collaboration.

13. Principles governing advertising in AWHONN publications follow those established for scientific, technical and biomedical publishing. 

14. Financial support from corporate supporters is recognized appropriately.

15. Agreements are in writing and evaluated in an appropriate review cycle.

References: JAMA, September 12, 2001-Vol 286, No. 10; Greater Washington Society of Association Executives Executive Update, October 2001, “Redeeming Qualities”; CDC’s Guidance for Collaboration with the Private Sector, www.cdc.gov; Haller, K.B. (1999). Principles governing advertising, JOGNN, 28, 121.

· SECTION CONFERENCE CONTRACTS – As a reminder, all conference agreements or contracts involving $5,000 or more must be reviewed by the AWHONN manager of meetings and expositions. Please refer to your Leadership Handbook, Part VI, Conference Planning and Appendix F for more information.
· AWHONN OFFERS NEW PUBLICATION—AWHONN is now offering Templates for Protocols and Procedures for Maternity Services, a new resource designed for health care professionals who are responsible for developing and maintaining protocols and procedures on maternity services units. This 308-page resource provides nurse leaders with an extensive listing of understandable, easy-to-use templates that can be used to develop institution specific protocols and procedures in a maternity services setting. In addition, the publication is accompanied by a CD-ROM that provides the templates in a Microsoft Word format in order to streamline the process of making the protocols and procedures institution specific. Managers can easily adapt and refine these templates to develop procedures and protocols that are tailored to their individual institutions. 

This resource and accompanying CD-ROM can be purchased for $125 (members) or $150 (non-members) by calling (800) 673-8499 ext. 2401 or by visiting www.awhonn.org. 

· 2002 NURSING RESEARCH GRANT AWARD WINNERS—AWHONN’s
Research Committee is pleased to announce the 2002 Nursing Research grant award winners.  Eighteen proposals were submitted by AWHONN members, and six were chosen to receive funding for their projects.  Three other award recipients, Carolyn Phillips, Bill Diehl-Jones, and Elizabeth Corwin, were recognized in the April monthly update.  This month we are highlighting the remaining three winners:

Cydney Afriat Menihan, CNM, MSN, RDMS received a Philips Medical Award ‘Improving Health for Women and Newborns with Technology Award’ for her study into “FHR Tracings in Sudden Infant Death Syndrome.” Ms. Menihan is a nurse midwife at Women and Infants Hospital (Providence, RI) and a Clinical Teaching Associate at Brown University School of Medicine.

Kathleen Capitulo, MS, RN, FACCE also received a Philips Medical Award.  She will be conducting research on “Perinatal Grief Online.” Ms. Capitulo is Clinical Director of the Maternal/Child Health Care Center at Mount Sinai NYU Hospital.

Marilyn Lotas, RN, PHD will be investigating “Preterm Infant EEG Sleep with Scheduled Rest and Light Reduction,” with the assistance of Ohmeda Medical’s ‘Neonatal Microenvironment Nursing Research Grant.’  Dr. Lotas is an Associate Professor of Nursing at Case Western Reserve University.

Thank you to all who submitted excellent proposals, and congratulations to our winners!   If you’re interested in applying for a 2003 grant—or know someone who is—watch for an update on grant availability, and check the website for details on how to apply.  Submissions will be due by November 1, 2002.  

· CARDIOVASCULAR HEALTH FOR WOMEN PRECONVENTION WORKSHOP—Congratulations to the six members selected to attend AWHONN’s pre-convention program titled Cardiovascular Health for Women: Implementation of Cardiovascular Health Promotion and Risk Reduction Strategies in Practice and Community Health. In exchange for free registration, the six have agreed to talk about cardiovascular health for women to professional and consumer groups in their home communities.  Demand for regional speakers on this very pressing issue remains high.  The six AWHONN members who will help meet this demand are: Susan Johnson PhD, RN, Ohio; Gloria Deml, RN, BSN, M.Ed., Tennessee; Susan Wilhelm, RNC, PhD, Wyoming; Pamela Howlett, MNSc, APN, Arkansas; Barbara Polovitch, RN, MN, Washington; and Linda Miller, RN, M.Ed., Oklahoma.
· BABY BOOMER BE HEALTHY—One of the six tapes comprising AWHONN’s series for consumers on midlife health for women, Gynecological Cancers, has been chosen for the Award of Distinction by an international video photographers’ award association.  The Award of Distinction is awarded for projects that clearly exceed industry standards for production, script writing, editing and photography.  AWHONN member, Sue Woodson, consulted on the script, providing content expertise as well as advice on the most effective way to communicate reproductive cancer information and “take-home” messages.   This tape or others in the series can be ordered through the Resource Center at 1-800-354-2268 or on-line at www.awhonn.org.
· AWHONN CO-SPONSORS STATE OF THE SCIENCE CONGRESS—AWHONN is a co-sponsor of the State of the Science Congress, taking place September 26-28, 2002 in Washington, D.C.  The 2002 State of the Science Congress will showcase the contributions of the nurse researchers and influence the national agenda.  Together with recognized experts, nursing research funders, policy makers,

and academic leaders, nurse researchers will explore emerging scientific discoveries related to nursing practice.  For more information contact Karen Kelly Thomas at

ext. 2430 or karenkt@awhonn.org.  For registration, please visit www.aacn.nche.edu.  

· JOGNN and AWHONN Lifelines Online!-You can visit AWHONN Lifelines and JOGNN on the World Wide Web at http://awhonnlifelines.awhonn.org> and at <http://jognn.awhonn.org>.  Available in a text searchable format, the online publications will offer many features readers will appreciate, including the following: 

· The current table of contents is linked from the journal home page.

· Every page has a link to the archive, a collection of all previous issues that are available for you to browse online.

· You can search for specific articles by clicking the “Search” button on the home page or at the top of each page.

· Readers can click the “E-mail alerts” link on the home page to receive e-mail notification when each new issue is placed online.

· A “Help” button on each page provides assistance if you need it.


This electronic access will be free for everyone through September 30, 2002. After this time, electronic access will be limited to AWHONN members and publication subscribers.

· Monthly Section Award Announcement
AWHONN’s Health Policy/Legislative Affairs Department is pleased to announce the creation of a new monthly award.  The Legislative Letter Award will recognize the efforts of the AWHONN section that sends the most letters to members of Congress through AWHONN’s Legislative Action Center during each calendar month.  The winner will be announced in the Monthly Update.  
Join the Legislative Action Center today.  In joining the site you will receive the Legislative News and Views quarterly newsletter, and you will receive critically timed updates on legislation and how you can intervene in the legislative process.  Additionally, you can see what pieces of legislation we are tracking and whether we have taken a position on the issue.  You can even email your local media outlets about issues that are important to you.  This grassroots activism can make a significant difference in a legislative outcome.  Be engaged!

FEATURED ARTISTS:

· FAREWELL TO A BUNCH OF GREAT INDIVIDUALS—As of May 16th, I (Rose Butts) will no longer be with AWHONN.  I will be moving on to a directorship with a medical association.  I just wanted to say it has been a pleasure working with you and for you. I have learned so much—professionally and personally. Thank you for the ride; it has been fabulous.  Keep striving to carry out the mission of AWHONN. Be of good cheer and faint not.  
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